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	Comments


Calpine files these comments to NPRR-574 in our opposition to parties who would attempt to unwind the market improvements found in NPRR-321 and in use by many parties for the last two years of market operations.

NPRR-321 was originally introduced by Calpine in February 2011.  We authored the NPRR after a year of nodal market experience.  In that year we found that SCED was dispatching units uneconomically due to fact that Calpine was “stuck” with offer curves that were created 24-36 hours in advance of actual flow for submission to the Day-Ahead Market.  In our experience, plant capabilities could change significantly between the time we submitted DAM offers and the actual operating period.  Some reasons for these changes include:

· Changes in thermal or steam demand from cogeneration hosts

· Changes in ambient conditions

· Changes in equipment status and availability that may affect both output and cost of generation

NPRR-321 was approved with wide-spread support from many sectors of the market.  Since its approval, it has been a critical feature of this market.  Specifically, many of the NPRRs that require Ancillary Services to be priced at the system-wide offer cap depend on the ability of generators to change three-part offers.  Separately, the Public Utility Commission has approved various Voluntary Mitigation Plans (including Calpine’s) that depend on the ability to change offer curves of DAM-Committed resources for real-time. 

More fundamentally, the flexibility to change the MW amount in the energy offer curve after the DAM sequence provides ERCOT’s SCED with output level values the generator can actually meet.  These outcomes are good for ERCOT’s overall control performance as well as the system’s use of Regulation Service.  None of the original rationale for NPRR-321 has changed and nothing in today’s market design has overtaken the original reasons for NPRR-321’s approval.
As a procedural history refresher, the following dates and results of stakeholder actions on NPRR-321 is provided:
· 6/23/2011 PRS voted to approve NPRR-321 with only one abstention from the Municipal Segment.  PRS assigned the NPRR a Priority of HIGH and a Ranking of 13.2.

· 8/04/2011 TAC voted unanimously to approve NPRR-321 and there was no discussion.

· 9/20/2011 The ERCOT Board of Directors approved NPRR-321 as recommended in the 8/04/2011 TAC Report to the Board.

The Board of Directors Report on the NPRR carried the following rationale for the NPRR:
	Consumer Impact
	Lower cost of Regulation Service costs by eliminating Dispatch MW error in SCED.


Stakeholders continue through SCR-773 and LFC tuning to optimize the amount of Regulation Service required by the system and NPRR-321’s features continue to contribute to that effort.  To date there have been no noted unintended consequences identified by anyone in the market, including NPRR-574’s author, arising from NPRR-321, therefore we would recommend stakeholders reject out of hand NPRR-574.

	Revised Cover Page Language


None proposed at this time.
	Revised Proposed Protocol Language


None proposed at this time.  We believe that the language of NPRR-574 be rejected in its entirety.
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